
On Wednesday evening we hosted a Year 10 Parents’ 
Revision Evening.  As our Year 10 students enter the last 
twelve months of their time at Southchurch High School 
and ahead of sitting their GCSE examinations, we feel it is 
important that we start to look at how we can support our 
Year 10 parents/carers and their children to maximise their 
full potential in their examinations next summer.  We are 
planning a series of sessions designed to inform these 
students and their parents/carers on effective ways of 
revising in preparation for their end of year assessments.  
Thank you to all those parents/carers and our Year 10 
students who kindly attended the revision evening and to 
all the staff and students who assisted. 
 

Yesterday afternoon, Thursday, myself and the Senior 
Leadership Team continued our meetings with the 
parents/carers of students who will be joining the school 
in September.  It has been lovely to have the opportunity 
to meet our prospective students ahead of their transition 
day at the school on 5 July and we look forward to hosting 
a couple more afternoons, for those who have been unable 
to make these scheduled meetings, after the half term 
break. 
 

Today, Friday, Mrs Taylor has very kindly organised a trip 
to the Tate Modern for some of our Year 8 students and 
we also have some of our Year 9 students assisting at a 
primary schools’ event at Garons which has been kindly 
organised by Miss Waite. 
 

Today at lunchtime, the whole school community were 
invited to take part in the ‘Empower Half Hour’ challenge 
in support of the Mental Health Foundation’s Mental 
Health Awareness Week.  Students and staff took part in a 
‘walk and talk together’ around our running track during 
the second break.  Thank you to all those who were able to 
take part today; it was a pleasure to witness!   
 

Mrs Airoll 
Headteacher 
 

Key Dates 
 
 

23 May Year 8 Curriculum Evening 
6.00 pm - 7.00 pm 

24 May Last day of term 

27 - 31 May Half Term Holiday 

3 June Students return to school 

7 June Southchurch Pride Event 

13 - 14 June Year 10 Classic trip to Oxford 

21 June Year 9 Mersea trip 
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Issue number: 1 

Message from the Headteacher 
 

This week our Year 11 students sat their English Literature 
and Media GCSE examinations on Monday; on Tuesday 
their French Listening, Reading & Understanding, Business 
Studies and Film Studies; Wednesday their History and 
Computer Science; Thursday their Maths Non-Calculator; 
and then on Friday, their Chemistry and Geography 
examinations.  Next week sees our Year 11 students sitting 
the following GCSE examinations: Monday, English 
Literature Paper 2 in the morning followed by Sports 
Science and Media Studies Paper 2 in the afternoon; 
Tuesday, Enterprise & Marketing in the morning followed 
by Child Development and Computer Science Paper 2 in the 
afternoon; Wednesday they will sit their Physics Paper 1 in 
the morning; Thursday, English Language Paper 1 in the 
morning followed by Film Studies Paper 2 in the afternoon 
and then on Friday the French Writing examination in the 
morning. 
 

I had the pleasure, on Monday, of attending The Jack 
Petchey Awards Evening which was held at the Palace 
Theatre, Westcliff to celebrate the success of local 
students, including the following from Southchurch: Macie, 
Archie, Jack, Morgan, Katie-Marie, Joshua, Bobbie, Zane 
and Grace.  Our congratulations to all these students; as a 
school community we are extremely proud of them all!  Ms 
Smith, Careers Advisor, was also a worthy recipient of a 
Leaders Award and we extend our congratulations to her 
also on behalf of the whole school community. I would also 
like to thank Chloe and Summer for an absolutely amazing 
rendition of ‘Slipping Through My Fingers,’ an Abba song 
from the Mamma Mia movie; a couple of stars in the 
making!   
 

A group of Year 8 and 9 students travelled to London by 
train for a ‘mudlarking’ trip by the River Thames on what 
turned out to be, thankfully, a lovely dry day, thank 
goodness!  For those of you who have not heard of the 
term ‘mudlarking’, it is the act of searching the riverbed for 
historical treasures.  Students searched the River Thames 
foreshore at low tide for objects that would not have been 
touched for hundreds of years. Thank you to Miss Murray 
for kindly arranging and accompanying the students 
together with Mrs Winter and Mr Airoll.   
 

Unfortunately, due to the possibility of inclement weather 
forecast at the beginning of the week a decision was made 
to postpone the U13 girls ‘Chance to Compete’ competition 
at the Orsett & Thurrock cricket club which was due to take 
place on Wednesday.  The event has been rescheduled for 
next Thursday, 23 May. 
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Lost Property 
 

Lost property items for this week: 
 

Nike drawstring bag with PE Kit 

Adidas drawstring bag with PE Kit 

Plain black drawstring bag with PE Kit 

Grey and black holdall with Adidas trainers 

Iceland Carrier bag with size 8 school shoes 
 

If you child has misplaced any of these items, please send 

them to the main office as soon as possible. 
 

 

SEND News 
 

On Wednesday, some of our students with SEN went on a 

trip to the Southend Campus of the University of Essex. 

While the students were there, they had the opportunity to 

look around The Forum, lecture rooms and student 

accommodation as well as take part in a forensic science 

taster session. In the taster session the students completed 

a finger printing activity and a logic activity where they had 

to break the code to unlock the secret message.  
 

During the visit, the students also had talks on what courses 

the university offered and completed activities during this 

session. Finally, the students had the opportunity to visit 

the Student Union and taste the delights of their canteen. 
 

This visit was run by ‘Make Happen’ who are an 

organisation that offer help and support on the realities of 

going to university to study a degree or a degree 

apprenticeship. They are also offering mentoring 

opportunities over a period of six weeks to give students 

the opportunity to talk through their career aspirations and 

what they might like to do in the future.  
 

This has been a fantastic opportunity for some of our 

students with SEN and we know they have really enjoyed 

the mentoring, as well as the university visit.  

 

Mudlarking Trip 
 

On Wednesday, students from year 8 and 9 visited London 

to experience Mudlarking on the Thames!  
 

They searched the foreshore looking for artefacts and 

found pottery, clay pipes, WW2 bomb glass, pieces of ships 

and lots of bones! 
 

They all had a fantastic time! 

 

                                          

 

 

 

 

 

                  

 

                                                         

                     

  

                                    

         

        

     

           

            

 

          

         

         

            

       

         

           

              

            

      

           

        

          

            

      

           

     

            

     

        

      

  

             

           

     

          

    

           

           

     

           

            

  

         

       

         

      

            

       

        

            

         

              

            

      

           

        

            

         

        

            

      

         

     

            

      

       

           

            

            

      

       

       

                                                          

                          

                                              

                       



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Monday some of our students went to the Palace 
Theatre to receive their Jack Petchey awards. 
 

We are so unbelievably proud of our students, Bobbi, 
Morgan, Katie-Marie, Macie, Archie, Joshua, Jack, Zane and 
Grace. Also, our very own Ms Smith, who received the Jack 
Petchey Leader Award.  
 

Also, special thanks go to Chloe and Summer for 
entertaining everyone with their beautiful voices!  
 
 

Well done to you all on your wonderful achievements! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Year 8 Curriculum Evening 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

We would like to invite you to the Year 8 Curriculum 

Evening which will be taking place on Thursday, 23 May, 

2024 at 6.00 pm. 
 

As your child continues their journey at Southchurch High 

School, we feel it is important to explain to parents/carers 

their role in supporting their child and how we support your 

child during their time at school.  
 

Your Year 8 child and any younger siblings are also welcome 

to attend with you.  Students may attend in non-school 

uniform. 
 

The evening will start with a welcome message from Mrs 

Airoll, Headteacher. 
 

Members of the Senior Leadership Team and Mrs Pearman, 

Head of Year 8, will then address parents/carers as follows: 
 

Mrs Miller, Deputy Headteacher: introduction to Quality of 

Education. 
 

Mr Dunn, Assistant Headteacher: curriculum pathways on 

offer to students. 
 

Mrs Pearman, Head of Year 8. 
 

Mr Grover, Assistant Headteacher, Data: assessment 

calendar for students. 
 

Mrs Adams, Assistant Headteacher, Teaching & 

Learning/Reading: reading and its importance in 

accessing the curriculum and measures that the school 

takes to support students. 
 

Miss Murray, Deputy Headteacher: expectations 

regarding mobile phones; social media; mental health 

and how to keep your child safe. 
 

Your role as parents/carers is fundamental to your child in 

supporting them to achieve their very best during their 

secondary school life at Southchurch High School. 
 

We look forward to seeing you next Thursday and request 

that you confirm your attendance, together with how many 

will be attending in your party, by emailing 

info@southchurchschool.com  in order to provide us with 

numbers attending and therefore ensuring sufficient 

provision for refreshments. 

 
 

 

  
Thursday,  3 May,  0  
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Remember to take some time out for yourself, it is 
important to check in and reset your own wellbeing 
levels.  
 

Do things that make you feel happy and calm, 
whatever they might be. We need to look after 
ourselves before we can help others.  
 

 

Hamlet Court Road Art Trail 
 

Hamlet Court Road in Westcliff has its very own Art Trail 

this month! 
 

It will start on Monday 20 May 2024 and run until Sunday 

26 May 2024. 
 

We have two of our creative teachers exhibiting their work. 

Mrs Beeney’s work will be exhibited at New West Café and 

Mrs Taylor’s will be at SoSewByZoe  
 

 

 



 


